MINUTES OF GILLINGHAM PARISH COUNCIL MONTHLY MEETING
NOVEMBER 2017


A Meeting of Gillingham Parish Council was held at the village hall on Wednesday, 
1st November, 2017, at 7:30pm. 

Parish Ten - parishioners slot: Two members of the public attended.  The issue of traffic at The Boundaries was again discussed, with a resident complaining that her fence had previously been demolished by a bin lorry struggling with the restricted space.  That morning the bin lorry had again come into contact with the fence.  The clerk advised the council that she had received an email from the police who said they could not see any problems in that area.  The clerk had responded by asking what time of day they had visited and is still awaiting a reply.  The lady in question agreed that the clerk should advise the police of her details and would be happy to talk to them.  Cllr Ward said that the emptying of the school bins is still sporadic.  The school have asked the parents to park more considerately.
 
Apologies – Cllr Foreman & County Cllr Margaret Stone.
Minutes of Last Meeting - The minutes from the October 2017 meeting were approved by the council and signed by Councillor Massingham.  No matters arising

Declaration of Interests – none.

Village Matters
The clerk reported that there are still a few allotments available for rent – anybody interested should contact her.
Democratic Services have approved the Co-option of a councillor as no requests for an election have been received.
The clerk was asked to request McDonald's visit Church Road more regularly.
Cllr Black thanks everybody that filled in and returned her survey for the Marsh Lane Right of Way.  After advising the landowners, the application will be ready to deliver to Norfolk County Council. 
Cllr Black said she has received requests for a dog bin near the footpath that leads from Kings Dam to The Boundaries, the parish council agreed and she will see if she can find a suitable location to put it.
Cllr Thrower said that again buses have refused to stop on the bypass, and it is doubtful that anybody would want to cross it having got off the bus.  Clerk to see if buses could go around by The Quay on future occasions.  

Correspondence
Received from Mr & Mrs Flaxman &  Mrs Read regarding the Marsh Lane access - clerk to respond updating them.
Planning Matters
2017/2235 - Upland Farm, Rectory Road - Construction of slurry lagoon - no objections received by the council - approved.


Finance
Cheque for R Massingham - £19.99 replacement lock for allotment gate
Cheque for Cllr Black - £27.90 expenses for Right of Way surveys
 
Any Other Business
Cllr Thrower commented that the Worlingham gates which stood at the village entrance were very attractive and thought that something similar at Gillingham would be attractive.  Clerk to find out where they came from and how much they cost. 
The council remain in favour of a Defibrillator and the clerk will contact the village hall committee to see if they would agree to it being put on the village hall wall.

Date of Next Meeting:  Please note that the next meeting of the parish council will be Wednesday 6th December, which will start at 7.30pm.  Everybody is welcome to attend. 


Clerk’s email address:  juliapuntgpc@btinternet.com

Gillingham Parish Council website:  http://gillingham-pc.norfolkparishes.gov.uk/

District Councillor Kay Billig email: 

 HYPERLINK "mailto:kbillig@s-norfolk.gov.uk"
kbillig@s-norfolk.gov.uk
County Councillor:  Margaret.Stone@norfolk.gov.uk
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